DRAFT                              BOARD OF SELECTMEN
     STRATEGIC PLANNING 

MEETING MINUTES

      Wednesday, May 16, 2012
       Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Richard Malagrifa, Vice Chair, David S. Van Dam, Selectmen Barry M Greenfield, Glenn Kessler, Jill G. Sullivan and Town Administrator, Thomas G.Younger. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to open meeting at 7P.M, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.

Discussion:
Members of the Hawthorne Brook Neighborhood Association spoke to the Board regarding their concerns on drainage.  All parties agreed for the need of a Town wide drainage study. The Board requested that Thomas Younger, Town Administrator research the possibility of grants that could pay for this study.  
Strategic Planning Meeting:
All members of the Board of Selectmen and Thomas Younger, Town Administrator discussed long and short term goals for the following year as follows: 
· Town wide drainage study.

· Town beautification committee.

· Placement of recycle bins at each of the beaches. 

· Technology Committee/ Technology issues at Town Hall.
· DPW Facilities/ Priorities & General Government /School joint facility management 
· Youth recreational groups.

· Fire Department re-organization plan.

· Business outreach program.

· Updates on the Town’s website to the community.
· Pension Reform. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to close meeting at 9:15PM, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

